
With many thanks to the NZHPA for their financial support, I have recently returned from PAINWeek, a 

conference focused on pain management held in Las Vegas every year. The theme this year was “connecting 

education to application,” and aligns with my PhD research on developing an education strategy to empower 

postoperative patients to optimise their analgesic use, particularly post-discharge; prioritising patient-centred 

outcomes whilst still meeting opioid stewardship obligations.  

Recent NZ-based research has observed the significant risk of persistent opioid use following surgery, 

highlighting the need to minimise inappropriate prescribing that can lead to opioid-related harm.1 It is 

important that this is balanced with individual patient needs to ensure their pain is appropriately managed. 

Poorly managed acute pain is one of the most important risks for the development of chronic pain.2,3  

The conference provided an incredible opportunity to engage with experts in my field. Two presentations were 

particularly notable. The first described a hospital-based Transitional Pain Service, where the program engages 

patients early in their perioperative journey and provides ongoing support following discharge. This program 

has reduced persistent opioid prescribing for opioid-naïve patients to zero whilst maintaining patient 

satisfaction. The second presentation explored opioid stewardship, highlighting the risk of focusing solely on 

reducing opioid use and the importance of ensuring appropriate pain management using a holistic approach. 

I was thrilled to get the chance to talk to each of the presenters; even more so when they agreed to help 

provide advice and support for my research, based on their own experiences. Networking with other 

conference attendees to share research ideas was another highlight. Attendance at this conference has had a 

huge impact on my PhD and I am incredibly grateful to NZHPA for their financial support.  

If you’re interested to read more about my PhD research, you can find my abstract accepted at PAINWeek here. 

I have also recently published a scoping review on education interventions previously trialled, highlighting their 

limited focus on patient-centred outcomes here. The next stage of my PhD is to engage healthcare providers 

in a Delphi study to understand what is considered important for inclusion in an analgesic education 

intervention. It would be incredible to have your involvement, and you can register your interest to take part 

here.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://painweek2024.eventscribe.net/fsPopup.asp?efp=QUFTWkFKRVEyMjMxMg&PresentationID=1481622&rnd=0.1063697&mode=presInfo
https://www.clinicalkey.com.au/#!/content/playContent/1-s2.0-S0738399123005049?scrollTo=%23bib6
https://redcap.utas.edu.au/surveys/?s=73DAL9MTLD7ETKWE
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